

Treasure Lake RV Resort

"Where Vacations Last A Lifetime"

Wow! What a Great Year!

General Manager Musings



Greetings all TL owners!

Wow! What a great year we are having to this point! July 4th celebration was amazing! Big shootout to all of the staff for working those long hours! Although school is starting soon, we still have a lot of camping season left!

Fall in the Ozarks is the place to be, so come check out TL! Also, don't forget about telling your friends and family about TL. We are offering \$200 for referring New Treasure Lake owners!

We have done a lot of improvements so far this season! Upgraded the Duplexes, remodeled phase 3 bathhouse, upgraded 40 sites to 50amp & performed over \$100k in road repairs.

The "Dudley Fitness Center" will open soon! More concrete sites are coming soon! And finally tennis courts repairs! We are also adding "pickle ball"!

Take Care,

Your General Manager

Lenny





Activities



The Activities Department has been very busy. We had our huge 4th of July celebration on Saturday, July 6th with our 2nd Annual Kid's Carnival. This event was a big success. Our midway was set up with canopy tents that had PTO/Carnival style games for the kids to play. Some of the games included the duck pond, ring toss, for all. Ozark Mountain toilet toss, disc drop, bean bag toss, bubble station, balloon

pop, knock down, ball toss, life-size Connect Four, life-size Jenga, and low striker. We also had an inflatable skee ball. The evening was followed up with a street dance featuring and zero gravity game. We had popcorn, cotton candy and the band Spliced. At 9:20 PM a trio featuring Branson High snow cone stations setup in the Outdoor Pavilion. We also School Choir Students sang our National Anthem followed had a face painter and balloon artist set up for the kids. by our awesome fireworks display. It was a great celebra-There were pony and camel rides along with our new TL tion! Express Barrel Train. The kiddos had a ball. Of course, we had the dunk tank which stayed very busy. You had the

choice of dunking Bob Voigt from the TL Board, Resident Life Guard Hunter Hull and our General Manager Lenny Ammerman. I hate to say it, but Hunter Hull raised the most money and received the pie in the face from Activities Departthe ment. It was great fun for all. This year we stepped up our game. We added several new items to the carnival. This included a rock climbing wall and an 18 foot Ferris Wheel. To



say that these went over well was an understatement. The

Activities Department would like to thank all of our volunteers. We were overwhelmed with the amount of volunteers we had. We appreciate you more than you know. We would also like to thank all of our work campers and staff who stepped up and worked extra hours to make this event successful. We are already working on next years Kid's Carnival.

We held our 2nd Annual Golf Cart Parade on the 4th of July. We lined up at the CH where the judging took place for the best decorated golf carts. It was a hard decision as they were all very good. We had patriotic music playing and had candy for the onlookers as we drove through each of the phases. We had a total of 42 golf carts. It was so much fun

"Age is something that doesn't matter unless you are a cheese." Luis Bunuel

On the Monday after the holiday weekend the Activities Department put on their Hooray for Hollywood Show. This show featured owners and their grandchildren, work campers from Housekeeping, the RNR Café, TL Life Guards and the Activities Department. It also featured professional entertainers Brian Pendergrass, Sheila Meeker, Jamie Layton, Duane Laflin and Ashley Moore. The show featured songs and skits from musicals and movies. There were tons of costumes and fun for everyone.

There have been tons of activities and fun for everyone during the summer months including, drive in movies, bands at the Outdoor Pavilion, live mermaids at the outdoor pool, games, casino trips, and of course excellent entertainment.

We are really looking forward to the **Labor Day** weekend. Gold Wing Express will kick off the holiday weekend on Friday, August 30th at 11:00am. At 3:00pm Dan Keeton

(Continued on page 4)











ANNUAL DUES 2019

Our 2019 Annual Dues notices were mailed in January. They were due June 1st, 2019. The latest date to have paid them without incurring any fees was July 31st, 2019.

On or after August 1st there is a 'past due' fee of \$20 added each month the account remains unpaid.

Please Note: If your dues are not paid, you will **not** be able to stay on the Park, until payment has been received. This includes unpaid 2018 dues.

Newsletter Additions

Send your ideas, comments and pictures!

newsletter@tlresort.com

Veteran's Memorial

Thanks to all of you, the eighth wall is underway, and more than one-third complete. We have thirty-seven names ready to go on this wall, which leaves us with **fifty-six spots left to fill** before it is complete. This is such a meaningful way to honor a veteran, so please give it some consideration. If you are interested in adding a name to the wall, please contact Tammy Stouffer at 417-334-1040 x 254. The cost is \$50.00 per name.



(Continued from page 2)

(American Tenor) will take the stage. Brian Pendergrass that you all have enjoyed your sumwill provide the music and fun for our Friday Night Dance mer and made great memories here from 7 to 9pm in the CH. The Dan Benton Band will be at Treasure Lake performing at the Outdoor Pavilion from 8 to 11pm. Please join us for all of these great performances. We will kick off **Brad** Saturday with the Findley River Boys at 10:00am. For the young or young at heart we will have mobile laser tag from 10:00am to noon beside the Outdoor Pavilion. At noon we will have poolside entertainment from John Koch at the Outdoor Pool. John will be playing until 2:00pm. Miss Kari Garrison and her band will be performing in the Clubhouse at 2:00pm. From 4:00 to 5:00pm the Ozark Mountain Mermaids will make a splash at our Outdoor Pool. Be sure to bring the kiddos and your camera. We will close out the night with the Kickin' Kountry Band in the Clubhouse from 7:00 to 9:00pm. On Sunday everyone is welcome and encouraged to attend our Church Service. This starts at 10:00am. The music is led by Larry and Vicki Walker. The Activities Department will host a **cakewalk** at 2:00 pm in the CH. Be sure to bring your quartets for a chance to win some great desserts. At 6:00pm the Abun- other places on Monday. dance Quartet will be here. Please join us for some great Southern Gospel Music. On Monday Billy Yates will take the stage at 10:00am. He will be followed up by **Debbie** and Gordy at 2:00pm. The Piano Man, Jason Whorlow will on Sunday. close out our holiday weekend at 6:00pm. Be sure to check the TL Website for the Entertainment/Activities Schedule. We look forward to seeing you!!!!

Rhonda

Maintenance

The Maintenance Dept. has been working very hard this year. We have remodeled D1 and D2. We sure hope you like the new snack shack as well as the outdoor pool restrooms. The outdoor pool got a new canopy as well. We Rock n Roll Café have upgraded water, electric and site grounds in Phase 4.

Phase 3 bathhouse has also been remodeled. I want to thank each and every one of the maintenance workers for all of their hard work and want to say thanks to the volun-

teers that also helped out.. I hope



"The only way to keep your health is to eat what you don't want, drink what you don't like, and do what you'd rather not."

Mark Twain

Ticket Office



The ticket office has new specials every week. Be sure and check the Treasure Lake App to see what the new ones are on Mondays. Also, we post them in the lodge and various

We are open 9:00 – 4:00 Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday and 9:00 to 3:30 on Thursday, Friday and Saturday, closed

Our current special through the month of August and beyond is Pierce Arrow Decades and Gold. The tickets are \$20.00 each, more than half off the box office price.

We are located at the south end of the Lodge. Come and see what we have to offer you. We have a list of all the shows that we have discounts for.

Sheri

Rock and Roll has been struggling a little this season with the shortage of workcampers. We have only been able to open the café 5 days a week, however the bright spot is

(Continued on page 5)



Security

We have a new Assistant in Security, Jeff Hinson. He is from Joplin area and has experience in law enforcement.

We now have 15 golf cart rentals see front desk for rentals and pick up at the Guard Shack.



Tom

Housekeeping

This year, we will be charging for damaged linens, so please be as gentle as possible. The price of linens has gone up and we need to budget and save as much as possible. If you need cleaning rags, or materials for fish clean- Thank you to all our dedicated customers for patience with each bathhouse.

laundries get cleaned during the night hours from 11:00 everything fresh, but we try to stay out of your way.

Just a few reminders about our department: we only clean check-outs. We don't go into your room unless asked. Check-out is at 11:00 AM, check – in is at 2:00 PM. We have an array of items for you to borrow/use, if needed. We enjoy having you here, and are blessed to share the memories made here on this beautiful park.

you will feel good about it

Wilma



(Continued from page 4)

that we have been able to recruit some new workers the past couple of weeks and are now going to be open Monday evening from 3:30 to 8:30 PM and Tuesday thru Saturday from 11:00 AM to 8:30 PM. We will also be open on Sundays from 2:30 PM to 7:30 PM. Please remember that the grill always shuts down 30 minutes prior to closing in order to clean the fryers.

We have made our Fish and Shrimp Special available to you every Friday and Saturday by request. We will try to do a different daily special every day now and give you a little more variety for the menu.

"I find television very educating. Every time somebody turns on the set, I go into the other room and read a book."

Groucho Marx

ing, please contact Front Desk. Brooms are also available at our limited days and hours of operation. We appreciate each and every one of you.

The mats in our five very nice bathhouses and three public We have gotten a new shipment of Treasure Lake Stainless Steel mugs and new colors; drop by and take a look. Our PM to 6:00 AM. We do touch-ups during the day to keep cups sell for \$8.50 and they are stainless inside and out. We also have a new shipment of Rock n Roll T-Shirts for sale for \$10.00 each and \$12.00 for 2X and larger.

We are looking forward to the rest of the season in full force. If you have any special requests for daily specials, please stop by and see me and we will see if we can work something out. We are considering doing a one week a month ice cream special with different flavors. We can only do two flavors at a time so it would always be vanilla but maybe with raspberry We're looking for work campers to continue a fabulous or pineapple etc. as the other flavor for twist and solid flavors year. Keep in mind, if you are wanting to stay physically fit to replace the chocolate? Everyone can think about it and tell and active. We do walk, bend, stoop, drag, huff and puff, us what you think. If you are not interested, please tell me but it's all a benefit to a healthy life. At the end of the day, and we will just continue with the same vanilla and chocolate all the time.

> Stop by and give us your opinion. Looking forward to hearing from you. Happy camping and let's continue our season with a bang!!!

Barb



For Your Reference

1 Treasure Lake Drive Branson, Missouri 65616

Phone: (417) 334-1040
Fax: (417) 334-5522
Website: www.tlresort.com
Editor: newsletter@tlresort.com











Lenny Ammerman, General Manager	(417) 334-1040 x259
Brad Price, Park Operations Director	(417) 464-8411
Rhonda Hull, Activities Director	(417) 331-2822
Teresa Hughes, Sales Director/ Six Month Storage/Front Desk	(417) 334-1040 x253
Tom Smith, Security Director	(417) 331-6101
Wilma Fuller, Housekeeping Director	(417) 263-1107
Sheri French, Administrative Assistant/ Permanent Storage	(417) 334-1040 x259
Tammy Stouffer, Administrative Assistant	(417) 334-1040 x254

Treasure Lake Affiliations

Tri-Lakes/Branson Chamber of Commerce/CVB, National Association of RV Parks & Campgrounds, Missouri Association of RV Parks & Campgrounds, Coast to Coast, RPI, Coach Owners Association & Family Motor Coach Association.